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Madam Chair, 



 

 

4. The United Kingdom also takes note of the Commission’s well-

reasoned debate in relation to paragraph 5 of draft article 11 on the 

irrevocability of waiver of immunity and welcomes its invitation to 

States in paragraph (18) of its commentary to provide comments.  

 

5. The United Kingdom notes the dearth of State practice in this area. 

Yet, at the same time, the United Kingdom cautions against making an 

assumption that, just because States do not regularly revoke waivers of 

immunity, there must be an absolute rule against such revocations. 

The possible exceptions identified by members of the Commission in 

paragraph (15) of the commentary are by their very nature wholly 

exceptional.  

 

6. As with the other provisions already considered by the Commission, 



 

 

if the Commission’s work on this topic is going to contain proposals for 

the progressive development of the law or new law, the appropriate 

form for the outcome of the Commission’s work should be a treaty.  

 

*** 

 

Madam Chair, 

 

8. Turning to the topic of ‘sea-level rise in relation to international law’, 

sea-level rise is a very significant issue that affects many States. The 

United Kingdom, therefore, thanks the two co-chairs and the members 

of the Study Group for their efforts on the law of the sea aspects of the 

topic, the results of which are set out in Chapter IX of the annual report 

of the Commission, and welcomes the fact the Commission continues 

to study this important topic.  

 

9. The United Kingdom looks forward in due course to considering the 

results of the Study Group’s deliberations on the issues of statehood 

and the protection of persons affected by sea-level rise, as well as the 

consolidated results of the work undertaken by the Commission in its 

72nd and 73rd sessions. 

 
Thank you, Madam Chair. 


